No0:08-89/2024-PP-II (e-144367)
Government of India
Ministry of Agriculture and Farmers Welfare
Department of Agriculture and Farmers Welfare

Plant Protection Division
P

Krishi Bhawan, New Delhi
the 19th July, 2024

To
The Plant Protection Adviser,
Directorate of Plant Protection Quarantine & Storage
Faridabad, Haryana.

(Kind attention: Joint Director, PQ Division, DPPQ&S, Faridabad)

Subject: Proposal for writing off relaxation count availed by importers in PQIS-
reg.

Sir,
[ am directed to refer to DPPQ&S letter No. 99-113/2019-PQD (2) dated
04.06.2024 on subject cited above and to convey the approval of competent authority

in DA&FW on the following.

i. In processing the cases of relaxation, the relaxation counts availed by the individual
importers prior to 18th April, 2022 i.e. the launching of PQMS may not be considered.
Only relaxation granted on or after the launch of PQMS w.e.f. 18th April, 2022 will be
taken into account. The DPPQ&S to ensure proper data retrieval in the PQMS on the
relaxation cases w.e.f. 18th April, 2022.

i. The DPPQ&S to further analyse the data on relaxation and submit a proposal to the
Ministry to review the relaxation procedure based on the commodities within 7 days

times.

Yours sincerely
Pyl
(Niraj Srm

Deputy Director (PP)
Email: neeraj.s@nic.in



